
Another dream sticks all day
Two dreams stuck with me all day in a very short time. This
could be an indication that I’m sleeping better, or just my
mind needing to work things out. Not sure if anyone got much
out of the last dream but since I started blogging to clear my
mind, here it is.

Started out as a very mundane dream, I’m driving my daughters
(all four of them for some reason) to some University. The
name of the University was never brought up, but we were going
there to install the youngest in her first dorm room.

While driving I suddenly knew I was going to California. This
was because we drove across the old “Iron” bridge around home.
The one that “C” would never drive across. For some reason the
story of “C” never driving across that bridge made us all
laugh. (Side note — This bridge no longer exists in real life,
in fact it was torn down well before “C” moved to the area, he
never saw it.)

So in California we start setting up the youngest in her dorm
room. All the girls are having great fun trying to decorate
the room to make it seem a little like home. I tell the girls
that since we are there and have a bit of time to spend
together we should do a little site seeing. We come across an
arts and crafts fair in the city the college is located. Now
for some reason, the three oldest girls are no longer in the
dream. I’m with my youngest still getting ready for school and
her mother and we are touring the arts/crafts fair. Now to
steal a line from Dickens, Her Mother “was dead to begin with…
this you must remember”… This of course did not seem at all
weird  in  the  dream,  it  was  only  when  I  woke  up  that  I
remembered that.

Well the three of us our touring the crafs and my dear wife
takes us to her table. She always wanted to do a craft table
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in such a fair, but we never did get around to it. All of her
various needle work/sewing, knitting, crocheting were on the
table. There were things I remembered, and new things I never
saw before.

We are really enjoying ourselves when my wife says it is time
to get “B” ready for college.

Here I wake up suddenly. It is almost time to leave to get my
daughter to her ACT test. No alarm has rung, and my daughter
is still asleep. I wake her up and we get to the test in
plenty of time… And still the dream is with me….

Fire and Rain
I have relatives all over this country. Some I know quite
well, others not so well. But just about a month ago, my
daughter was in the middle of some wildfires blazing in her
area of Florida. Now my little sister is in the midst of
massive flooding in Iowa. I suggested putting the water in
buckets to carry it to the drought areas, but I think the cost
of that is a bit much.

This did get me thinking about all the things that happen and
get out of control.

Fires, on one hand they are beneficial. For warmth, cooking,
light,  ambiance,  and  at  one  time  protection,  fire  is
wonderful. Out of control, it can be a very destructive and
fast moving force. After seeing the destruction of a wild
fire, it is a wonder how anything can survive them.

As  bad  as  that  is  the  destructive  force  of  the  wind
(hurricanes and tornadoes) can overwhelm our control at an
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even quicker pace than fire. There is nothing humanly possible
to stop the quick and often deadly force of the wind.

And finally rain and floods. If you’ve ever seen the power
generated by flood waters first hand, you would know enough to
stay very clear of them. As little as 1 foot of quickly moving
water can move a full size car. Just recently on the news 2
story houses were shown washing away in the power of a flooded
river. Bridges, road, houses, and the land itself are washed
away by the power of water.

We need the air, rain and even fire (I don’t care what you use
to heat your house I bet something is burning to provide it)
to  survive  and  flourish,  but  we  need  to  heed  the  hidden
strength these things carry. It can sometimes make you feel
very small to see the power released.

What  makes  an  interesting
Blog
I’ve only been blogging for a little while, but I’ve been
reading blogs for longer than they’ve been called blogs. While
I won’t say I created the internet, I’ve been on it since for
a very long time. So now I’m asking the question what makes an
interesting Blog? Of course, since this is my blog, I’m going
to answer that question too. At least in my opinion. �

The first thing that draws my attention to a blog is the
person who writes it. I don’t hop from blog site to blog site
looking for blogs to read. My personal preference, but to each
their own. The second is content. Here I will do searches and
sometimes find blogs that fit my search. If they have good
content, I will read them. Are they accurate if it is an

https://www.tangents.org/blogs-and-blogging/what-makes-an-interesting-blog/
https://www.tangents.org/blogs-and-blogging/what-makes-an-interesting-blog/


informational blog? Funny if a humorous blog? Clever, fun,
easy to read, catches the eye, interesting. All these play a
role in the content of the blog. Finally, blog personality.
How does the person writing the blog ‘sound’? Do they seem
like a person I could get along with, or get in an argument
with (I like a good argument every now and again)? Does the
blogger seem real?

That’s it one paragraph on what makes a good blog for me. And
I have found them. Check my blog links, they are some good
ones. Unfortunately, one of my favorite blogs is no longer in
existence. My nephew wrote a blog years ago, but for some
reason gave it up. Some of the most interesting reading I’ve
ever seen, from a person I only thought I knew. His blog was
everything a good blog should be.

Strange dream
I don’t remember my dreams very often, but when I do they are
always a little on the strange side. My latest dream (last
night) was no exception. The exception was, is that it stayed
with me all day. Usually I forget them by the time I drive to
work. This one is still strong in my memory.

Started with me being in an apartment, instead of my house.
That in and of itself isn’t too strange, but I it was supposed
to be an apartment building I lived in before. I’ve only lived
in two, and this wasn’t either of them. Anyway I was entering
an apartment that wasn’t mine. It was by mistake. I was trying
to enter the apartment I had the last time I lived there. The
lady living in the apartment wondered what I was doing, and I
explained I just had a brain freeze and jumped back 20+ years.
She laughed and dropped the bag of stuff she was carrying. As
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I helped pick up the stuff, she gave me a quick peck on the
cheek. Strange, but it seemed important at the time.

Jump some indistinct time period, I find that some other lady
in the apartment building is planning to murder me. I didn’t
know why or how, but I was able to listen in to the entire
conversation without anyone knowing. Going out the the garage
to contact the authorities, I’m shoved into a big black van.
I’m assuming these are the guys that will do me in. No,
they’re  a  rock  band  that  live  in  another  apartment.  They
needed me to run their lights and sound for their gig. The
first lady met is going to be their lead singer. Now the van
drives off and is pursued by a red corvette.

The band and lady turn out to be some sort of government
agents. They push me behind some crates, open the back doors
of the van and start shooting at the Corvette. The guys in the
corvette shoot back. We are going quickly down a highway that
looks a lot like I95 in Florida?? Where did that swamp come
from?

Van doors close and the FBI guys are again a band. I run
lights and sound for the gig and head back home. I meet the
lady who was setting up my murder and she wants to go out on
the town. Thinking nothing of this I go, followed by the FBI
guys again.

Then I wake up, only I’m still in my dream. I go to the
apartment of the first lady, really thinking that she would be
interested in the dream, only to discover that she lives with
the second lady and they are plotting to kill me. I run out
the door, only to run into the van full of FBI guys. The wild
chase begins again… Then the alarm rings.

Yep, time to get up and go to work.



Thinking about thinking
I’ve been reflecting this evening about the things I think
about. While watching Jeopardy, I noticed (again) there are
some  subjects  I’m  very  good  at,  others  (opera,
actors/actresses, TV shows) I’m not as good at. If you do
specific actors, If I like them I will know most of there
works, if I don’t well none of it sinks in even if they are in
one or more of my favorite shows.

Anyway, I was trying to determine what type of information
that takes root in this brain of mine. Computer stuff, most of
the time. Math– well it used to, some is still there. Science–
A  lot,  mainly  the  physical  sciences  (Earth  Sciences,
Astronomy, Physics, some Chemistry). Things dealing with logic
(math/word puzzles). Politics, current and some historical.
Some history, geography. Comic book heroes, well some of them
anyway. Science Fiction and Fantasy books I’ve read (short
list, I don’t read everything). Some movie trivia (mainly
Disney, Lord Of the Rings, Star Wars, Star Trek, Comic Book
Movies, Harrison Ford movies, Mysteries, some comedies). Word
play (taking and twisting words/meanings for fun). Some things
of religious nature, especially the odd and frequently outside
of common knowledge stuff.

Things  that  don’t  take  root.  Anything  about  TV  sitcoms
(exceptions Mash, Barney Miller). TV shows in general (I don’t
pay  attention  to  much  on  TV  anymore).
Theater/Movies/Plays/Opera  (except  as  noted  above,  or  I’ve
been in a specific show). Musical Groups/artists and Song
titles. Artists and their work with a very few exceptions (I
know  the  common  stuff,  who  painted  the  Mona  Lisa  or  the
Sistine Chapel). Spelling/grammar (who knows, who cares sort
of thing).
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Other than that things come and go in my knowledge base quite
frequently. If I’ve been playing Trivia games, I tend to keep
trivia in my head. If I’m working on an intense project at
work,  that  information  needed  there  is  front  and  center.
Discussing Politics frequently, well that information becomes
available.

Somethings stay in my head all the time. I can tell you when
each daughter was born (it may take a second or two). I can
tell you the day and time I proposed to my wife. I never
forgot an anniversary. I remember the birthday of my first
crush. I know what my last words to my wife were, I know hers
to me, and her last words (that weren’t to me).

It  seems  like  sometimes  there  shouldn’t  be  much  room  for
anything else in my head. I do tend to keep some information
that is no longer needed (Do I really need to remember the
favorite color of a girl I dated in 1981?). Some I wish I
would have remembered better (sending things in the mail at
the right time). If I could only figure out how to store and
keep the information I want/need and get rid or archive the
information I don’t need/want. If I could figure that out I
could write a book and retire…

Four legged furry friends…
Yes, a post about dogs, cats, rats, mice, rabbit, chinchillas
and all the other furry animals we share our homes and lives
with.

I have a house filled with small animals. 1 dog, 1 rabbit and
7 chinchillas. Over the years we’ve had mice, hamsters, guinea
pigs, and one hedge hog. I was never really a pet person, all
pets in the house were my wife’s or daughters’. Our little dog
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was a working dog. He was for part of his life a hearing-ear-
dog. After my wife died, he quit that job, and just became a
grump. But at times he can be a very good little dog. Because
of who he is and what his job was, he does hold a special spot
in the house (right behind the couch).

The chinchilla is probably the softest animal around. While
they are usually very active and inquisitive, some of them
will sit still for some cuddling time. Some like to be petted,
some don’t. I think they’re as picky as cats.

Rabbits are also very soft animals, and will generally sit
still for a while to be petted. They will let you know when
they are done with it though. You generally find yourself with
a wet lap.

The other little furry pets all have good points and bad, but
they can bond and will bond with people. I’m not sure why that
is, but it has happened in this house.

Now most of the animals in this house are coming to the end of
their natural lives. I’m not sure if this house will ever be
without pets, but the years with these pets is slowing going
to pass. Dogs and chinchillas will both live 15 years or so.
The oldest may be past that, I’m not sure she was old when we
got her. The rabbits can live about 10 years, so our little
rabbit is almost there. I’m not sure what we will do when the
last little furry friend is gone. That can be thought about
later.

These little friends have meant a lot to this family, and
sometimes even kept us sane.



Things to make you go hmmm.
Various thoughts have been attributed to many comedians and
authors.  But  a  did  a  random  google  search  for  some  odd
thoughts. Like:

Why to we drive on Parkways and park on Driveways?
Why do they put braille on drive up cash machines?
Do man-eating sharks eat women too?
Why do irons have a setting for permanent press?
If a vegetarian eats vegetables, what does a humanitarian eat?
Why do we call something sent by car a shipment and something
sent by ship a cargo?
Why do we sing “Take me out to the ball game,” when we are
already there?
Why is it that doctors call what they do “practice”?
Why was Evelyn Wood in such a hurry?
If 7-11 is open 24 hours a day, 365 days a year, why are there
locks on the doors?

Now why just cut and paste these from various web sites? Well,
just the way I was thinking today. It started when someone
brought of the Parkways/driveways on the radio this morning. I
remember reading/hearing a lot of these. I found a lot more,
but most didn’t seem funny today. These were the best of the
lot in my opinion.

Look here for others.
Dumb Questions
Things—Hmm.
And a Song?
More Hmmm
More serious Hmms

And of course there are 10 types of people in the world, those
who understand binary, and those that don’t.
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Sad  Week  in  Entertainment
News
The latest news I heard was that Harvey Korman died. One of
the best comedy actors in his day, he starred on the “Carol
Burnett Show” for years, and was in many of my favorite Mel
Brooks Comedies.

Dick Martin from Laugh-In died on the 24th of May.

And finally on my list was the man who made America whistle.
Earl Hagen the composer of the Andy Griffith Show theme, died
this week.

So for all of these and other entertainers that recently died,
have a laugh or just give a little whistle.

19 years ago…
The first Indiana Jones movie was released 19 years ago. My
wife and I didn’t go to movies often. At that time we had 3
daughters at home the youngest was 1 1/2 years old. Somehow we
got to a movie theater to see this one. When we did go to
movies, they were usually action movies. My wife was hard of
hearing, and she felt she got more out of the action movies,
because she didn’t need the dialog. On this movie, she said
she was wrong. We waited for the movie to come to the cheaper
theaters just to see it again, so she could watch the lips an
pick up more dialog. Then when they came to video, we actually
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bought them to get the closed captioning. Except for the 2nd
movie,  we  watched  these  shows  over  and  over  again.  Our
children grew to like them too (something about brainwashing
could go in here, they were just repeatedly shown 2 of the
Indiana Jones Movies).

Then came today. Since 1989 a lot has changed. My children
grew up, the baby at that time is now 20. My youngest is 16.
Two other daughters are married. I have grandkids. I am a
widower… This was the first Indiana Jones Movie I did not see
with my wife. There is a piece missing to the show. That after
show conversation, trying to fill my wife into some of the
dialog.  Her  squeezing  my  hand  when  something  in  the  show
startled her. Her say how good looking either Harrison Ford or
eventually Sean Connery was. Complaining about all the new
characters, the story, or just whatever. Who we liked, who we
didn’t.  And  after  the  first  two  movies  and  the  Alan
Quartermain spoofs, watching the third, saying when will we
see the new Alan Quartermain??? There never was a 3rd Alan
Quartermain. By the time the last Indiana Jones rolled out,
the lead in Alan Quartermain was looking like Indiana did in
this last movie. No, there won’t be a spoof following this
one, unless its by the same people who brought us Scary Movie
and the Superhero Movie. That might be fun.

So today was a fun day, since I got to see the newest Indy,
but at the same time there was a bit of a shadow over the
whole thing.

I wore my Indy outfit (Brown slacks, beige shirt, boots and
Fedora — too warm for the leather jacket) to the theater
today, I’m not sure how many noticed. Funny thing, while I got
an “Indiana Jones” Fedora a couple of Christmases ago, it was
just one of the brown fedoras I’ve had. I started wearing one
shortly after the first movie. My lovely wife said it looked
good on me, and I needed something to keep the sun off my face
during our summer vacations (usually hiking somewhere). I lost
my first hat, but I still have the second (not as nice since



we couldn’t afford a good one at the time). Now I have the hat
my daughters bought me for Christmas. I can never thank them
enough for that gift. As they can tell you, I wear that hat
often. Most of the winter, and summer. I don’t tend to wear it
in the spring or on windy days. In the spring, I’m looking for
as much sun as possible, so all hats are off my head.

Strange what watching a movie will make you think…

Kermit, Fozzy and the rest of
the gang
For the last 3 years, Muppet Show has been releasing full
seasons of there show. Last Tuesday they released Season 3. I
have yet to watch it, but I will. While the show was on during
the late 70s and early 80’s, I used to watch these show in
reruns  with  my  wife.  They  were  a  favorite  show  of  ours.
Sometime in the 90’s the Best of the Muppets were released on
DVD’s. We were able to enjoy them again. Not all the shows
were released. I have seen some of my favorites in season 1
and 2. I hope there will be more favorites in season 3.

Watching the Muppets now bring me a good feeling. This was not
always the case. I’m glad that the first season came out when
it did. Any earlier, I would never have been able to watch the
first season, I would have skipped over that DVD in the store,
and then probably wouldn’t have picked up seasons 2 and 3.
Sometimes things happen at just the right time. They came out
the time I needed them. After I watch of few, I’ll get into
all the things we liked about them Muppets. Right now it is a
time of quite reflection for me.
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